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In a meeting held on 18 May 2017 and conducted by the 
Coordination of Science, Technology and Strategic Health Supplies 
(CCTIES), in the presence of its coordinator, Dr. Sergio Swain Müller, 
managers of the State Secretariat of Health of São Paulo received 



members of the Dutch delegation, represented by Dr. Cor van Honk, 
Consul General of the Kingdom of the Netherlands in São Paulo, Dr. Nico 
Schiettekatte, Counselor for Innovation, Technology and Science and Dr. 
Bas van den Dungen, Deputy Minister of Health, among others 
Authorities. 

After the welcome from the Assistant Secretary of SES/SP, Dr. 
Eduardo Ribeiro Adriano and the Deputy Minister of Health, Welfare and 
Sport of the Netherlands, Dr. Bas van den Dungen, the meeting began 
with the presentation of the Dutch Committee Represented by Dr. Len de 
Jong. 

Dr. Sergio Swain Müller, coordinator of CCTIES at SES/SP, made a 
presentation highlighting the history of health in Brazil and the Unified 
Health System, demonstrating actions, indicators, programs and services 
developed within the institution. 

One of the main objectives of this meeting was the possibility of 
fostering strategic relations between institutions in the Netherlands and 
São Paulo in terms of innovation, research and entrepreneurship. It was 
also an opportunity to exchange experiences and possible partnerships in 
science, technology and innovation among professionals from both 
countries. 

            

Dra. Sueli Gonsalez Saes, CCTIES adviser, gave a presentation 
demonstrating the mission, main activities and characteristics of each 
SES/SP Research Institutes, which were represented at the meeting by its 
leaders. 



We also counted with the presence of Dr. Arnaldo da Silva Júnior, 
one of the consultants of the implementation project of the Technological 
Innovation Nucleus in SES/SP, representing the FIA/FEA/USP, which 
reported the main actions that have been developed to strengthen of 
innovation in research institutes. 

 

 

The meeting promoted opportunities for interaction between the 
Dutch delegation and SES/SP professionals and clarification of any doubts, 
as well as the possibility of detailing specific health information and the 
presentation of the structure and composition of the institution. 

It was a meeting marked by important contacts, exchange of 
experiences and promotion of health actions in the State of São Paulo. 
This initiative is extremely relevant for the establishment of international 
partnerships. 

 

 

 



 

 

   

 

The presentations of the event are available in the VHL Information 
and Knowledge Network, http://ses.sp.bvs.br, from the State Department 
of Health of São Paulo, in the item International Initiatives, by the link 
http://ses.sp.bvs.br/vhl/holland/ . 
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